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Welcome to our newest member, Ken Buckner, from Mc Donough, GA. We hope to personally meet him at the upcoming picnic and demonstration at the end of this month.
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Spring Picnic & Demonstration to be held at Craig Schneeberger’s cabin on Saturday, April 30, from about 10 am to 4 pm. Directions are included with this newsletter.

There will be a sheath making demonstration in the morning and a forging demo in the afternoon. There will be plenty of time to talk with the demonstrators and try your hand at forging the beginnings of a knife blade.

Meat and drinks are provided, but please bring a side dish. Hopefully you have already contacted Craig with how many are in your party and what side dish you’ll be bringing. If not, please do so immediately. His number is 678-642-6977. 

Big News The club voted to sponsor our own knife show this October at the Cobb Civic Center. The main reason that the club chose to do this is that many were unhappy about the direction that the show was going and the location of the last two shows. It will be billed as the Great Southern Knife Show. We’re excited about this new “adventure”! Although this is a very big under-taking, it has the potential to be a HUGE success if everyone fully participates. There is a lot of talent and skill in this club and we can do this! The details are still being worked out and we’ll keep you 

informed as they develop. For now, mark October 8 & 9, 2005, on your calendars.

The Trackrock Hammer-in, May 21, is a semi-annual event near Trackrock Archaeo-logical Area just south of Blairsville, GA. The hammer-in is at the Trackrock camp  ground; you can visit for the day or stay over-night. The setting is informal and stresses hands-on learning. It is free to anyone who wants to attend but donations to help defray the costs are greatly appreciated. The primary organizer is Carl Rechsteiner of the Georgia Knife-makers Guild. The Guild is using the event to have their Spring meeting. (Carl is also giving the forging demonstration at our picnic on April 30.) For more info, log on to: www.ohwy.com /ga/y/y0211849.html.
Meeting Program: 

Rade Hawkins presented a summary about the different types of steel that are used in custom knife blades. These fall into three major groups:  Carbon steel, stainless steel and Damascus steel.  Carbon steel is just iron with a very small percentage of carbon, whereas stainless steel is a carbon steel alloy containing small amounts of elements like vanadium, chromium, and nickel.  Damascus steel is a stack of layers of different types of carbon or stainless steel.  In ancient times, this layering had an important purpose, but nowadays Damascus steel is mostly used in presentation knives because of its beauty.  

He explained that different steel alloys vary in physical properties such as hardness, toughness, rust resistance, ease of grinding, and edge-holding qualities.  Therefore, the purpose of a knife blade dictates the type of steel used in its construction.  He offered this best steel list for the following blade types:

Blade Type
Steel Designation

Small Hunter (under 6”)


(420V, SV90, 440V, SV60, 154CM)

Large Hunter (over 6”)


(154CM, D2)

Display knife       



(440C, ATS34, Damascus)

Dagger/Boot knife
            


(154CM)

Rade's personal preferences are as follows:

All standard knives
            


(154CM)

Edge holding blades



(CPM, SV60, SV90)

Belt ax/combat fighters


(D2)

Serious abuse blades


(C350)

Collector pieces



(Damascus)


















































Reminder 


There is NO May meeting. The picnic on April 30 at the cabin of Craig Schneeberger is in lieu of the May meeting. (It’s more fun that way!) Also, bring a knife to display at the picnic. If you’re a collector, bring some of your collection.
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